
Spring Grove Baseball Association        
June 26, 2022 

7:00pm                                  
                                                

 
Welcome: Meeting called to order at 7:05PM at the Jefferson Borough Building 
 
Attendees: Kyle Furhman, Traci Gesell, Jennifer Sipe, Michael Nicholas, Blane Reichart, Josh Fishel, Pat Craig, Connie 
Wentz 
 
Guests:  Damian Sipe 
 
President’s Report, submitted by Kyle Fuhrman:  

o Total profit this season from concessions is $1,309.  There are 5 more games where concessions will be sold. 
o We need a Fundraising and Sponsorship Director.  When someone fills this role, we should consider paying milage 

towards the travel that this position will require to open the concession stand and keep it stocked with food and 
money. 

o We also need a dedicated Fields and Grounds Director.  The committee will report to this person. 
o Registration – Open ASAP through 7/25 

▪ Pricing will remain the same for fall registration 
▪ Add check box if child needs a new uniform (jersey and hat) – charge for new uniform would be $35 

unless the child is new to the organization or has outgrown the spring uniform. 
▪ Make sure that registration form includes jersey and hat sizes, jersey #’s and what grade the child will be 

in for the ’22-’23 school year. 
▪ Double check that the website reminds everyone that there are no refunds. 

 
Vice President’s report, submitted by Traci Gesell: 

o Spirit Wear has been picked from all except one person. 
o Received complaints from parents that uniforms and spirit wear are not being shipped to people. 

➢ Suggest not selling spirit wear for the fall 
o Suggest no new uniform for fall for players who played in the spring.  All players wear their jerseys and hats 

from the spring season.  New players or players who have outgrown their spring gear would receive a jersey 
and hat. 

o Suggest “End-of-Season” bash on Saturday 8/13 at Jefferson Field to include wiffle ball and movie night 
➢ Concession stand would be open.  All players and coaches would receive a free hot dog or 

hamburger, chips and bottle of water.   
➢ All food, ice cream and popsicles will also be available for purchase. 
➢ Wiffle ball starts at 6pm.  Movie night starts at 8pm (after the sun has set) 

• Movie choice will be ‘Rookie of the Year’ 
o Yard signs have been ordered and printed.  Mike has volunteered to set them out throughout the area. 

 
Treasurer’s Report, submitted by Connie Wentz: 

o Current activity SGBA (Treasurer’s report not submitted to the board.  Information was verbally shared 
during meeting): 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Secretary’s Report, submitted by Jennifer Sipe: 

o Reminded board of the commitment to work the concessions and field maintenance at the Colonial 
Tournament on Labor Day Weekend. 

For the past 3 months  

Beginning Balance $47,194.84 

Deposits $3,000.00 

Withdrawals $29,726.00 

Ending Balance $20,468.84 



▪ Josh, Damian, Mike and Traci will help at the Stoverstown field 
▪ Pat will make sure that there are volunteers for the Jefferson field. 
▪ SGBA will need to supply all food for the concession stands 
▪ SGBA will use the field maintenance equipment found at each field 
▪ Kyle will check with the high school players to see if there is interest in working the concession 

stand.  We would pay them $10 per hour. 
o Reminded the board to make plans for the wiffle ball tournament 

▪ Tournament Date is October 2, 2022  
▪ Plans will be finalized at the next board meeting 

 
Equipment Director, submitted by Pat Craig: 

o Equipment pickup is planned for July 6 from all coaches at Jefferson field.  Equipment will be stored under 
the stands. 

o The door on the concession stand at Jefferson field is broken.  This is being fixed this week. 
o We have plenty of baseballs for the fall season. 
o We are currently able to continue to store equipment in the shed  
o Helpers needed for Jefferson Carnival at the Dime Toss game the week of July 18.  Anyone interested should 

see Pat Craig. 
 
Technology Director, submitted by Michael Nicholas: 

o Reported that not all teams were following York County Baseball rules during the Spring season.  This should 
be reported back to York County Baseball. 

 
League Liaison, submitted by Blane Reichart: 

o York County League 
o Not sure of next meeting date.  Will share with the board when it is known 

o Legion meeting 6/26 (missing it for the SGBA board meeting). 
 
Player Agent/Player Development Director, submitted by Josh Fishel: 

o Proposing a development style/plan for the fall 
o Taking the top players from each age group to form teams to play in York County Baseball. 
o All other players would be placed on teams that would practice and scrimmage internally for 

development. 
o Evaluations based mainly on coach’s experience with kids during the Spring season 
o An FAQ document and/or parent’s meeting would be held to explain this new style/plan 

 
Field & Maintenance Report, submitted by committee under Kyle Fuhrman: 

o Spring Grove Borough field needs Diamond Tex – lots of ruts in the field that causes water to pool 
o All Spring Grove Borough and Jefferson fields are reserved for the fall season for SGBA 

▪ Josh will check with North Codorus to ensure field usage 
 
Open Floor: 

o Blane thanked Damian for attending the 12U championship game. 
o Blane also requested that the 10U & 12U All Star games email go out.  Jen confirmed some details and 

will send the email out tonight. 
 

Announcements: The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday July 27, 2022 at 6:00 PM.  Location to be determined. 
 

Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 9:19 PM 
 

 

Respectfully submitted  
     

     Jennifer Sipe, Secretary 


